
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

February 6, 1987 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on February 6, 1987 at 
8:00 a.m. in Room 325 of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 562 - Remove the State From the State Liquor 
Store Business, sponsored by Rep. Bruce Simon, House Dis
trict 91, Billings. Rep. Simon stated that this bill was 
one of two bills designed to get the state out of the retail 
liquor business, and proposed to make a change in the taxing 
structure of the Liquor Division. He said that currently 
the taxes are based on the price with a flat percentage 
markup, and he is proposing a flat tax based on liters which 
is similar to the current taxes used on wine and beer where 
the volume of product is used for measuring the taxes 
instead of the price. He reviewed the information he had 
compiled and SUbmitted. Exhibit No.1. 

Rep. Simon reviewed the bill and showed the various sections 
that would be affected, and the minor changes throughout the 
liquor laws. He said there was a real concern among the 
persons employed by the liquor stores. He said the state 
would be leaving the retail liquor business and there would 
be agency stores, which is the current course. He added 
that in order to be sensitive to the needs of the employees, 
a 5% preferential bid for those state employees that wish to 
become an owner of a state agency store is included in the 
bill. Exhibit No.2. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 313 - Abolish Liquor Stores, sponsored by 
Rep. Robert Pavlovich, House District No. 70, Butte. Rep. 
Pavlovich stated this bill is similar to Rep. Simon's bill, 
House Bill No. 562, with a different version of having one 
centrally controlled warehouse in Helena, which we now have, 
and would only wholesale to taverns. He said there are 
1,500 taverns in the state, and those in the Tavern Associa
tion feel they are capable of handling the liquor for the 
state of Montana. He commented that the Department of 
Revenue is ,in the process of converting all the agency 
stores to retail stores on a bidding process, and they plan 
on converting the state liquor stores in the same respect. 

Rep. Pavlovich stated that the Montana Tavern Association 
fear that eventually the supermarket chains would have the 
~liquor, and possibly would not have good control. He added 
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that in a newspaper article he read that the state has 
converted five stores, and one of the stores was making a 
6.9 percent profit. He said, it was difficult to believe 
that anyone could survive on 6.9 percent profit~ a large 
supermarket chain store could because they have other items 
to sell, but a liquor store could not, and eventually would 
be out of business. Exhibit No.3. 

Rep. Pavlovich stated he did not want the grocery stores to 
become involved in the liquor business. He said with his 
bill the pricing would remain the same; taverns would 
purchase the liquor from the state warehouse ~ the freight 
costs would remain the same, which the tavern owners would 
share the equally. 

PROPONENTS ON HOUSE BILL NOS. 562 AND 313 

Phil Strope, M6ntana Tavern Association. Mr. Strope stated 
that it has been a long standing policy of the tavern 
industry to encourage the state to get out of the retail 
business of the sale of liquor. He said the process should 
be done so that those in the industry are not unreasonably 
burdened or penalized by the way the state makes the new 
public policy consideration. He said the system that this 
bill proposes is that all the liquor is distributed out of a 
state warehouse and the people that can buy it are similar 
to beverage licensees and would expand to a package busi
ness, and it would include a ne!w market under the tavern 
businesses, and he feels they would have the capacity to 
handle this. 

Mr. Strope commented that the concept as proposed by House 
Bill No. 562 is that the ultimate point of sale is the state 
warehouse and the private sector picks up the burden of the 
freight cost. This would give a disproportionate and 
inordinate advantage to a Helena base retailer because it 
would not have the freight cost or miles to haul the pro
duct,.he said. 

Roger Tippy, representing Montana Beer and Wine Wholesalers 
Association. Mr. Tippy stated the Association is in support 
of both bills. He said that taverns at present have the 
option of buying wine from a state liquor store or from the 
wholesaler; and under House Bill No. 562, package stores 
cold obtain their wines either way, so the bills would not 
be needed to maintain the state as an importer of table 
wine. He said the wineries and wholesalers feel that the 
marketing of fortified wines could best be handled as an 
integrated operation at the wholesale level and do not 
advocate any new outlets other than those contemplated in 
the bills be authorized for thl= retail sale of fortified 
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wines. He asked that a subcoromi ttee review the marketing 
and taxation of this under this system. 

Mona Jamison, representing the Wine Institute Association of 
Wineries. Ms. Jamison stated they support both bills, and 
the comments made by Mr. Tippy on behalf of the wholesalers. 
She said they believe that the state should be out of the 
wholesaling of wines, both table and fortified wines, and 
from an economic standpoint, they believe the wholesalers 
can better market both of these wines. She said they would 
be happy to work with the subcommittee for an acceptable 
resolution to the distribution and wholesale of the wines. 

Dwain Iverson, CPA, Shelby. Mr. Iverson stated he is 
employed by the wholesalers to look at the distribution and 
the liquor industry in Montana. He commented the state 
should get out of the retail sale of liquor, that they are 
in a conflicting position in trying to control consumption 
and promote the sale of it at the same time. He said he 
wanted to submit amendments to set up a transportation and 
distribution system that would be more effective in getting 
the product to the consumer, because the state is large and 
if it is done on small packages delivered to each retail 
establishment it would be very expensive. 

Jerome Kohn, consumer, Yellowstone County. Mr. Kohn stated 
that the state should be out of the liquor business, and 
believes that House Bill No. 562 would produce as much or 
more profit for the state than the present system, and 
consumers would have more selection of brands in the local 
stores. He said he believes the price of liquor would be 
lower, there would be more accessibility to the product with 
a number of liquor stores in the communities, and the 
employees of the present liquor stores who might be con
cerned about their jobs need not be because the new store 
owners would hire them because they knew the business. He 
said the new store owners would produce more tax roles and 
an undetermined quantity of additional profit to the state. 

OPPONENTS 

Claudia Clifford, representing the United Food and Commer
cial Workers. Ms. Clifford submitted written testimony. 
Exhibit No.4. 

Frank Capps, owner and manager of Thriftway Stores, Helena. 
Mr. Capps stated that in October of last year the Department 
of Revenue, Liquor Division, announced that certain state 
stores would be offered for bid to the private sector. He 
said he bid and was awarded a state store, and did some 
remodeling in his grocery store to accommodate the law 
requiring a wall between the grocery store and liquor store. 
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He said he opposes both of these bills because they tend to 
monopolize the liquor business in the state in the private 
sector, and would eliminate income from the retail stores. 

Bob Heiser, submitted written testimony. Exhibit No.5. 

Warren Peterson, representing state 
Billings, submitted written testimony. 

liquor store clerks, 
Exhibit No.6. 

Marvin Alves, Business Agent for UFCW, representing state 
liquor store clerks. Mr. Alves submitted written testimony. 
Exhibit No.7. 

Gary Blewett, Administrator, Liquor Division, Department of 
Revenue. 

Chairman Kitselman cautioned Mr. Blewett regarding testimony 
given by department administrators in opposition and propo
sition, testimony should be limited to giving information to 
the committee. 

Mr. Blewett stated that the two bills represent two of 
several approaches to a liquor recovery plan that the last 
legislature in special sessions and through the Revenue 
Oversight Committee considered before settling on the liquor 
recovery plan the department is operating under at present. 
He said the last legislature directed the department to 
convert the 52 stores that were operated by state employees 
to agencies paid on a sales commission basis. He commented 
that the liquor recovery plan directed the department to 
schedule the conversions as existing building leases came 
due and not before, which would spread the agency conver
sions over several years, the last to be scheduled in 1991. 

Mr. Blewett said the revenue oversight committee recommended 
this liquor recovery plan to the last legislature for three 
reasons: 1) it provides the most revenue to the state with 
the least disruption; 2) it builds on past efforts to 
improve the profitability of the system; and 3) it honors 
current contractual obligations. He said the issue over the 
past few years has not been whether the system produces 
substantial revenue, it has; the issue is whether the system 
has reasonably maximized its revenue at little or no 
addi tional cost to the purchasing public. He added the 
liquor system has not been achieving its potential; liquor 
sales have been declining and is due to different factors: 
public concern about DUr, new emphasis on health and fit
ness, and difficult economic.times. 

Mr. Blewett added that the revenue will decline as sales 
decline, and reductions need to be made in the expenses of 
operating the system so that expenses crumbling the public's 
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revenue return is avoided, and on that issue, the revenue 
oversight committee focused its attention. He said the 
liquor recovery plan that's now being implemented will 
eventually stabilize the expense to sales ratio and maintain 
a reasonable profit level. These two bills do not meet 
these considerations that have gone into the current liquor 
recovery plan, he said. 

Ray Trudell, Business Agent representing UFCW. Mr. Trudell 
stated this bill would eliminate the annual net revenue to 
the state of Montana, and make the products too widely 
available to the general public which would promote more 
DUL 

Mike Grunow, store agent, Lolo. Mr. Grunow stated the 
important thing is that someone make a decision on which 
system to use. He said that opening the liquor business to 
privately owned stores may not produce the amount of revenue 
that it is currently producing, and felt that all the 
alternatives haven't been investigated to increase the sales 
and profits in the state owned and operated liquor stores. 
He is currently opposed until a better business plan is 
proposed than these two bills. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Bachini asked Mr. Blewett how many state employees are 
employed under this program and in the phasing out program 
what will happen to these employees when the stores are put 
up for bid. Mr. Blewett replied that there are about 120 
people that vary in terms of full-time and part-time, and 
the only program that is set up is the same program avail
able to all state employees which is the reduction in force 
policy that gives them preference on any other openings that 
may become available in the Department, and make referrals 
to other departments that do have openings for one year 
after the reduction in force notice. He said there is no 
opportunity for special severance payor special reimburse
ments. 

Rep. Bachini commented that within the bills the only thing 
included is a preference in the biding process of 5%. He 
asked the sponsors of the two bills what would happen to 
these employees if the stores are closed. 

Rep. Simon responded that he is sensitive to the employees 
losing their jobs, and if the state adopts the current plan 
to convert the stores to agency stores, the state employees 
would lose their jobs. He said with his plan there is a 
preference built in and he would like to suggest that a 
statement of intent be written to address the issue of the 
employees to mitigate the impacts. 
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Rep. Pavlovich responded that his bill does not have a 
provision for the employees. He said there are 1,500 tavern 
owners and assumed that they would be remodeling to make 
liquor stores and would be hiring some of the employees. 

Rep. Jones asked why the Department of Revenue does not want 
to lose the agency stores, and what was the basic reason for 
having the stores, if not for a profit. Ms. Clifford 
responded that the liquor store system set up by the legis
lature was a directive to control the sale of liquor. 

Rep. Jones asked Mr. Blewett if the system was there to make 
a profit, and Mr. Blewett responded that it was. 

Rep. Brandewie asked Rep. Simon to address the space re
quirements for a store to carry a full line of liquor, or a 
requirement for stocking the store with a wide variety of 
products. Rep. Simon responded that there is nothing in 
his bill that sets up a specific space requirement, and the 
state dictating the type of products and quantity the owner 
should carry would take the cont:rol of the inventory away 
from him. 

Rep. Brown stated that the opponents testified that there 
was a potential in both bills for the increase of sale of 
the liquor to minors, and increased DUI IS, because of the 
increased selling of liquor to patrons who were already 
inebriated, and asked both sponsors to comment. 

Rep. Simon commented these were the classic fear tactics 
that were heard every time a bill such as theirs was intro
duced. He said the fact is that a license to operate a 
business like this is a precious commodity, and if the owner 
loses his license he is out of business and severe penalties 
imposed on him if he sells his product to minors or to 
someone who is inebriated. He added those same provisions 
would apply to a package store. 

Rep. Pavlovich responded that those liquor licenses are very 
valuable and the industry \llould not put their licenses in 
jeopardy because they have too much to lose. 

Rep. Grinde asked Mr. Grunow if House Bill No. 562 became 
law, would he purchase one of the agency stores. Mr. Grunow 
responded that he probably would not; he could get a better 
return on his investment in something else. 

Rep. Swysgood asked Ms. Clifford to comment on the question 
of profitability of the liquor business whether private or 
state owned. Ms. Clifford responded that the state setting 
up a state liquor store system was a directive and concern 
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by the legislature that the state control of the sale of 
liquor was in the best interests of the public. 

Rep. Swysgood asked' Ms. Clifford if the state would do a 
better job of protecting the public and maximizing the 
profits than the private industry. Ms. Clifford responded 
that it would; there are no provisions in the proposals 
other than the current provisions in the law to protect the 
sale of liquor to minors. 

CLOSING - House Bill No. 313 

Rep. Pavlovich stated that he did not have a problem with 
the present system, but if the agency stores are going to 
convert, he thought it should be done the way his bill 
proposed. He said that 12 stores have been converted; the 
one store in Bigfork will get 8.2 percent, and the one in 
Malta 6.9 percent commission,' which does not include expen
ses. He said eventually these stores would not be able to 
make a living. He commented that he feared the supermarkets 
getting the liquor in their stores. He added the biggest 
problem with the minors getting the beer and, wine is that 
they are buying it in the convenience grocery stores. He 
said that as long as the state is insistent that they are 
going to convert, it should be done with either one of the 
proposals in these two bills. 

CLOSING - House Bill No. 562 

Rep. Simon stated that from the Liquor Division's annual 
report for 1985 profits show a decrease since 1983, and that 
is why they are considering a liquor recovery plan. He said 
eventually all the stores will be converted, but the problem 
remains that the system is not working. He said the employ
ees have a legitimate concern, and he would like a statement 
of intent for the bill to cover the employee issues and to 
draw up a model of how some of the policy decisions should 
go for converting the stores from the current system to the 
proposed system. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION - February 6, 1987 - 10:00 a.m. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NOS. 313 AND 562 

Chairman Kitselman referred House Bill Nos. 313 and 562 to a 
subcommittee composed of Rep. Simon, Rep. Pavlovich, and 
Rep. Jones, with Rep. Jones as chairman. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 432 

Rep. Brown moved that House Bill No. 432 DO PASS. 
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Rep. Wallin moved a substitute motion that House Bill No. 
432 DO NOT PASS. 

DISCUSSION 

Rep. Simon stated he was in favor of the do not pass motion, 
because there appeared to be only one facility in the state 
using pound animals, and there did not appear to be a 
problem in Montana. 

Rep. Wallin stated that the facility at Montana State 
University buys their animals from out of state and would 
continue to do that. 

Rep. Cohen spoke in favor of the bill. He said there are 
legi timate uses for animals in research and the bill pro
vides protection to people and th.eir animals by the humane 
societies operating the pounds around the state. 

Rep. Hansen stated she opposed the do not pass motion. She 
said she felt that the bill was trying to address picking up 
animals illegally and not the research aspects. 

Rep. Brandewie moved amendments to House Bill No. 432. The 
motion carried· unanimously. 

Rep. Wallin moved that House Bill No. 432 DO PASS AS AMEND
ED. The motion carried with Rep. Brown, Rep. Brandewie, 
Rep. Cohen, Rep. Driscoll, and Rep. Hansen opposed. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 381 

Rep. Simon moved that House Bill No. 381 DO PASS. 

Rep. Simon moved the amendments proposed by the subcommit
tee. 

Rep. Simon stated that the subco~nittee tried to resolve the 
issues in the bill of whether the cosmetologist was an 
independent business person, and address the issue of who 
was in control of the shops, the contracts state that they 
are independent. He said they also added barbers into the 
bill. He said the subcommittee, tried to put definition to 
address that the people working for a barber shop or a 
cosmetology establishment would be covered by workers 
compensation and unemployment insurance, but if they had a 
contract and acknowledgement that they have sole proprietor
ship of their individual business they would not be covered. 

Rep. Nisbet asked whether the barbers had input on their 
being added under this bill. Rep. Simon responded that he 
had spoken to the .President of the State Association of 
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Barbers and discussed the provisions of the bill and she did 
not see any problems with it. He said he felt they should 
put barbers in because when barbers are renting individual 
space in cosmetology salons they should be addressed or 
there would be another bill on this issue in two years. 

Rep. Simon's motion for the amendments was voted on, and 
carried. 

Rep. Simon moved that House Bill 381 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
The motion carried with Rep. Brandewie and Rep. Cohen 
opposed. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 569 

Rep. Glaser moved that House Bill No. 569 DO PASS. The 
motion carried unanimously. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 437 

Rep. Swysgood moved that House Bill No. 437 DO PASS. 

Rep. Swysgood moved the proposed amendments. 
carried unanimously. 

The motion 

Rep. Swysgood moved that House Bill No. 437 DO PASS AS 
AMENDED. The motion carried unanimously. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 232 

Rep. Thomas moved that House Bill No. 232 DO PASS. 

Rep. Thomas moved the amendments to House Bill No. 232. The 
motion carried unanimously. 

Rep. Thomas moved that House Bill No. 232 DO PASS AS AMEND
ED. The motion carried unanimously. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 372 

Rep. Brandewie moved that House Bill No. 372 DO PASS. 

Rep. Simon moved to amend the bill to insert May 1 as the 
effective date. The motion carried unanimously. 

Rep. Driscoll moved that House Bill NO. 372 DO PASS AS 
AMENDED. The motion carried with Reps. Grinde, Kitselman, 
and Swysgood opposed. 
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COMMITTEE BILL 

Rep. Driscoll moved that the Commi.ttee be allowed to draft a 
committee bill to establish independent liability funds. 

Rep. Pavlovich suggested that Rep. Cohen sponsor the bill. 

The motion carried unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m. 

REP. LES KITSELMAN, Chairman 
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STANDING COMMITTE.E REPORT 

PebruaZY , 19 a7 
----~~~~----------------

Mr. Speaker: We, the-committee on ___ -3US--I-B-SS--AliD--.-LABO--il------------

report ltDUSB :BILL NO. lal 

~ do pass o be concurred in ~ as amended 
o do not pass o be not concurred in o statement of intent attached 
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::;(Jit.V';;!. 3 It. t t, ,~l , ~.;~d who >":{J:ltr ;.lets ~ i. th 'l ':'.';~ • ..! tv l.c'] iC.ll 
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act. ia .fleetly. ~y 1, 1~87.· 

Ptaft ______ reading copy ( 
color 

Chairman 



-
-
-

I P 1'- 0 PC) S E? to 0 + f C? I'" <,i. P 1. <"' r'j t !l d t 1,'1 i. 1 1. r' 1. de!? +: h ("0:' !;-, c.:, 1. (? 0 fe, .L c: ,; h Co 1. :. ': 

.. be'.'el'"c:~c..le<::; in the h.,':1.nd<::; of P!'"'i"'dtl'?J\' r:ll'Jrl(·?d ,::;t.CJI"·l.~'~;. :!IHi":'t c·hi.':; pi.'::'.I-1 ::.h,-' 
s t, <~ t e lin. J. 1. con t. i n U(~~ t Cl Gp C?I'- ,J. t·.!:? t :'i (:.::. 1\1.~·'.lr ,:::·h ou ,;E' i n Hr::>l. io·:'r-: :.~ +: j" Clift ,.'d-I) .:: h ,I.:' l 
~5i"i:ipment.~; t.o the pr-i.v .. 'it~? d"·.'dlc!!'"·c,:; '''·J.i·~:t C:'l'"icJinC:l.t"~,,rh(:! ,:,::·.,:,tl:~ I'; 1.1. 

.. C c.1 n tin U I::: t: CJ i~ "~ c: ,:z., t "i l:::' t h £? 1~ I,.:, ..... ,::. J"i I I E'· t h ·.'i( t: i. t 11 ::'. ',; 1;:< n j C) Y (~:, d t"Ii. t h Cd.l. t. ' . h c· I"j. '::i k ':: 
that thG st0te f2~e5 by runniny the ret~il stores. 

The '::: I.tt·'n=,'n tr:-:L"< i'?S on l i. qucw '.'In·,' t hi:;> :I. :i, C'?'·I'''·'? t,,1>( (10'\) .::·.n cl the 
~ excise tax (16%). 80th of th~se tax23 21'"8 arlded to the price of the 

pl'"oclt.tct .,-..+tc'r- thE' ,::;tdte (·c~st",dJJi::;hF·\/j In.,:(!'"·}.::-·-I.I!::-I (/!'y-;'.) i·:; ":~r:·,plied to t.hF 
distillel'" cost plus freight in ~nd nut. Th8 mark-up produres enougn 
l~f?\/enUE\ tCI p.=-..y fol'" the c.c.'o;-t. I::if 'jP'=~I,-,;",.l·:.i.nIJ 1::.1"1,:.:' l._iqu,]1'" fJivi·::,i'Jn .:'nei :n=,i:.e .. 
::,::; i z:\ b 1 F:: c: D n -I:: I~ t b u 1:: i on t lJ t hi" IJ cc" n I,' r- '!. I t: • .I 1'1 1:]" ,:-; 1 t h CI t. t iJ h i. n ~- c' C :' n I.:. '/ (.::: ,:( r- s 
the profits have +211en and th2~ has F0rced sev8r~1 chanGes t.o tr~ to 
; IriP r- 0\1 €.? 1:: h C" c.;h r" ink i. n I] h 01:". '\". o Iff I i n:1 r h i. 'c' + (·<I'-Iftl.!.l .:( ,-, ,<,; h G~E? n '.! nit s'::,?·;: ()I~ 

~ f.;<! \/ (?I'" d 1 \/ f..? i::\ r ::;, .... 1"'11 :1 r- I::' + 1 •.. :~ c: '!':." Ii, .:" j !::,l~ r) u 1 I. r··":.-. t 1'''1 i::' l. t· :", ,:, " t ::'. t e h "' .• ;:; 1.,1 i t h 
i'· (:::'(] .;1.r d t c) ],:i. qLlC)l'-" 'r ,"', '; .. t r'; [) 1 i ,:~ '::-' i. ~:~, l' :.:i t f ':~~ {:;. l.l c~u. C"f" ,~i. I -; ,:l ~:; i q n i ~ 1 c: ,~'j. 1"', t. IS () 1,..1. r- I~: ~:::. 

(J .{': l"" E:l \/ t;."I1'l U F:~ .. 

G't: 'veil ;.ti'n(~! !'"',;;"I.ti',.;:fl'·· t'!"'i -)11 ~":i'~/ r,~·-i. C"'~:."" ri''',c' :. i c ;!n':;;(::' t .. :·~.:.; 1:'lC:t.: i. ,j ~:-J::'? C!·I.:.).n~.Ji:~d tij 

':!; " ..':, ::i P E::I'- l i ·t·. i::'::'lJ" ., r 1"f'j '::, ·i. ":~ ~~::. 1 .. ' + ·f i. r::: I.:'! 1'"", t:. ! .. i', :.- : .:, I:) I. ,~ I~' !.~~ ;-.' r', /.::, t·· .. J . ~ I" I~) ~"~-I ,~, i7? I. r" ,~t 

ril i '" Ir.I!. 1. !. .. 
1·-·'~:~·r.)l.:;·;·:C::f~~ l~ hi:;' I·.::-·I .. ;.:·":'~"; :::'I.nd t.:~·,~? r.)'''·f]·f i, t. n,:jt··J j-:',t!.:, t !'it] :~)I"-()'~I! . ..1.":,·::.~d" 

'r: ,:~.;: .-:", r", (:1 l h r'~ P it
-; ~f+ j ;. ;:~. ;:~ t"N i·::. q C)"i. n I".] ~~. ~ ·r.'. h c:' q r?r-. (~:,. ~'l..t ~;.: t t. n d c;c:) ~:, h ·i. ':; 1. C')',;, {:::.l C: f: t· ~'._(.;! 

I/'.I·j 1 1 j::J r" C) (j U c: c:~ r' ;"': ;.:::: . .:; rn (.? (::1 c: 1 :;:! r ~::~ .) .. Cr fr" ~.-. h j."7! t:. :::', . ~ 1") .::;\ '~. ;".~.i I'" I;;~ ., r !"', ,:::., ,.:~ i:'j ~':; t". i:) j': {'J I:"' (-? 1""- :-:'t t: i. n 1;.1 

t h c' L . .t ,"jLI C;!;N r> '!. '.,'"! '::: '!. r~!n i": ::!.n b f..7.' 1'-' (.::,(~: cf··.,.: .... :,t'"" c~d ;:1 i :'-:. h ;::=t ;"', (:?t.!-n:. i 1. 'j n q c h ':'.1"- q C:' :::l n t·. h f?' 

.. 
PI f] () .. J.L c)'f ~~ h ':', P 1. ::' n h -:';i. '~~. ;. i c .. ::'.', i ", +~. (:1 !.:.~ " I.~:' p t h r:: (.1 \~ 'j. C r.:~ (j ( P Ir' C] '~:1 : .1. {: ~: :J. t i" t'1 e 

... ~:;~'::trr:(7? 1.:::,\;f.·:?.1 C:j'- i ,:~'F'::~'~; I,'.I,'{'!.: ,", p; .. ··i·:!\:;jf . .'~··'./ i. '''i':.! !-h,:::! r·r::'··/f·~r·i~N\f.·! ·i-.·.l-·I"~ ··;·~-{::~tt.:·:, 1 .... (?c:~·~~~l .... E~::; 

·Flr'Uin l.j.IT.'.I~·.!,,,. 1":'l';:. ::;".,,~r"l "LLI 'k:, jl.'st. i::·I,,~i:. r:l(-c~ c(-:·:nri,'-·n''''l-;t~; ofU'jl:'-;' pro, 
I'o):l 1 1 ::. "~ (:: Ci m c'::( ":; + 0.::. 1. I. ,-, I,,» ';; :: ,~ i. .:' i ... L I I. ,:!!'"' c: ~] ~::;r:. , h an d J I 11'1 :.:J \. ,') + 0::: [] ~~; t ) ~ .i: I'" "', i q h t. • 

-t. .'-~·!.I:J ]. C~ ~.~; I' " Ci t .. ~J .~:; '1". h {,~, pt·, :i. C (7:! t . ..'. !"'j ('1 i ~~ j;" !. 1'''1 .. r P I'" r,~ ~::. (,~:, n t ::.; V' I.:~ t, ::~ (":1 :.:'[ n ("I t .i"·, :.?, ;.-) r' Ci p Ci ~-7-:; E:l d ~:.; 'i !~; t F:~ rn 

'f-C)['" ~~'·:·::··'}"··~r"·.·~ . .!. pr-rii·jt!cr:.~:: .• It:. 1:····ln i.)j~·:' I:;:~(.",::·r"j t~"l.::.~.t. t". I'''j 1:2 :'")r"jc\""~ i.~; 1.:.::"::;::~ 'F~Jt- I~·,.ll 

p!r CJd u '.:' t. '::: ,-"::; I:: ';c:'p t. I':. h o.:~ 1. F:' .. ,.. ,,:,. :~. ,I': Pi \ 1"' ';:L .,,. I;? • ]: r: !;:; h ':11..1. i. d h ':' PI:) 1 nr' c~.j cn. 1 t I-I [I 1,'.J t' \.' ~.?I~ • 



t.h~lt: t.hr;:. [)E:~r-J'::·I.lI"·+:.lrfE:·(! t c)'f I:;:€~ .'(·:·:.nu~? ! '~; p;"rJPCI'~}j j'lq .:t ;~l''';. c:! ,,-c' ·:;t:.tCtCll'· r-It i :.: I.' t 

IN"l 1 1 r" ,·::Ii. 'SF; t. h·::, pl'- 1. c: (." on p r- Ddt.lCt.::;; i~; ':,;p ,~:;c i d 1 1.... ,,-, i_ r,l; I c' (,'''':'1'"' p ,.-. 1 r ,::; "- '. ,"F' 

cu:-::mENT l5()t1L_ 

D I ::::T I LL.ER CClST 
FF:i::::IGHT 
1'1 (:, FJ:::- i. j F'il 0 ~.~ 
EXCISE ~ LICENSE 

TDTP,L 

D I:;T T L.LEF~; !:.::.I31" 
;:: F: E: I [3 j·-I T 
1:::L(1T CH(:ir;:C)E 

:::, r PI T I::: F ::; .. i: C :::: 
r :-ICF';:Eii::;E 

$4. ',::'H 
·S. 1 ') 

:tl./'? 
'1;1 • 6:~; 

8L{1Cl< 
I,)EL')FT 

:f;4.2f3 
$. 1 t? 
·:f;.28 

fl.77 

!i • . S:;; 

:~ 

'}j 

.:t;. 

r ..... 1 ,-, .•.• :.\/ 
., ~_, l I r 

i 1 c::-
·-1 

t.:; "-, r-, . ' .. "-
."\ ''1::5 ,::. 

" 
',:~ /:; ~:3 

::;:1.',;" qq 

.~: 1 .::: " ()!) 

.:t; 7. :1.5 

':', " '.:;:' 'I. 

'::;,:;11(10 I Pj~'1 (:;E(iC3F:tl!:1:3 

:~LUEl 7 

$~:.:i · ' (~ ~.J , 

:; '-, 
" 

,_. '_.' 
.... , .. , ..... ::. · .... ,..-

'~ 
~-; 1 t:::· '::. · "_.1 

::; 1.0. q::. 

[I. .liO 

.; .. :~3 
T, ::~. -.r:? 

:;i 1. 1. .::~::;. 

$lO.<I':.~ 

b .7~::l 

:ii4 . I. n 
:~ 

"-1 ..... 
" .. :.. .. 

J,j 1 . .,-: .. 
" 

,. 
'$; 1 . :-.58 

+~:J.. 1(1 

$1. • ':;;9 

:t; 1 • 7'.::: 

FlPiF:CL_(:,'0' '3 
T::iCJI ... il=<:E3Ur·J 

,p:::, .-, 

· 
:f, I .:;> · I. 

f, 1 r= · _10:':1 

..- 1. /~. 
r" 

'" · .::' 

F<I]Ui:;;E;,JI,I' 

.. .,.. .. : .. ~.,"",\ 

:;''''';' .. / . .;~ 

'f;" 19 
'!:i .28 

:H.·]O 
$1. .. ~"jb 

f:JC:FDcr:':=; 
"')Ci.C··i·:·:~ 

•• 11. 

'. ):-5 ~:; · 
S - 1 'j 

" I -r , , 
" L · 

1 I .) 
~ · I. .-, 

... ,.: -'r ,.~ 
J ... .J .. / .. ::' 

t· r.:' . .,t;:,.
." .. J. ; ._J 

:~. 19 
'$..28 

;; 1. " 4'i 
~:i .:. • :~;.~) 

.::: :-;:::::: =::: :::: :::::::.:;;:;:: :::-: ::.:: ::::::: ::'.:: ::.:: :::-:: .:-;: :::-: .:~:: .::; .::::: .. ~:: .::: :::: :::: -:::.: :::::. ::.: :.: ': .. :;: .w.: ':.: .--: ::::::::: :--::: .-:: :::: ::::.: ::: :::-.: :':': :7" ::= ::: :::;::: ::::=: ::'.:: ::.::::::::: -:::::: :.:::::-;;:: :-.::::: :::: :=: ::;: :::;: ::::::.;: .:::: -.:::::: :.: ::::'.: = 



C:XHiBIT _ / -----;-----
~~ __ TE.. _ _=____..,--...;#%.~17J~..J.Oii2:J~?~7= 

~ PROPOSAL 750ML :3 [1-l0N 

D I ST I LLEF: C:O~3T .~~.5 .. ,':'9 .... -'" . ,.. .. 
';1.'" ',.1":';' 

.. FREIGHT 
EXCISE-$1.75/LITER 
LICENSE-$.65!LITER 

~ 1·-jf1NDL n.IG 8~~ 

~Sj+ .:!3 
·:t;.09 

.:!;! .3l 
$.4'1 
'So :::4 

t:<7.15 
:;,;. 1. 2 

P 1 .31. 
$,49 
.:~. 1:"7 
.. ' • --I ,. 

~. 13 
:t· 1. • :31. 

~;;. '1.';;. 

S.46 

$4,1.') 

';;. J 3 
t:i 1. .31 
:i;.49 

'1; ::: •. ": 

-1; • ('I ( '.~ 

'f:; 1 .:; 1 
1;. <1'~ 

!; .. (,' f 

:; 1 . -: 1 
.J; • 4··j 

~. :>~ 

COST TO BAR/RETAIL 
FET::UL r1PIF.'K-UF' ~.2U'.~~ 

:lib. :.51. 
$1. .. ::~o 

:;~9. 64 
:Ii 1 • 9::: 

'!i8" 07 
:~ 1. • b 1. 

:!i5. '-,J I. 

~ ------------------------------------------------------------------------

lilt 

.. 

SI...!GGEST::::n I::.:ET,:':' II.. $7 8 1. ':!;- 1 1. :~:;7' '1~'7 b'-? '~h7 {~:::;. 1; / lit .... "''''i · . · " · :S;O'.::' · ,' .• 4:. 

ST(HE PR I CE 'p7 60 ":;; 1 (. )( 
.. 

j ';~ 1. i) 45 +7 /J :.5 ':;,~, '10 ~5 
-:-t= · .... ' . · . · · ,.. ... ' 

COI\i~3U~'lER ~3( .. WI NGS ( '$ ~ 1 ) .:;; 1. " ·+:3 $ "/ .-£., $ ():~ ( '1; 1. ;1 ) ( '1,; <1- "1 ) · ..:.. · . · · I 

===========~============================:==================:=======:~=~= 

It is proposed that a new C12S5 a~ license he issued. Thi~ pacl(age 
store license would b2 for a rotail store that s011s for off rr~mise 
c on sump t i Cirl 01'11 \' • HO.L d ':::?I'- '5 0+ t h l 5 .I. i c: E'IV;,,~ '·'IOU I. d I:: ,,:.I'';!lxt. h or i :: ed t. C."J P IJr" r:: h ·:;,1:; >,~ 

~ f r- om t.h(:? ~:;t ",', t:. ,~:, li'ldr"c'hol . .I.·.:;I~'. Th i. '::;. <:.:; t. or ,::, ~··J'.:IU 1. d roo ;.:'p:l .:'.(: (~, t hr:' pI'" E?S(~:'n t <:; t. ::' t r:? r" Ull 

':; tnI''' C? Ol,-Hi '·:?r S clf t 1··'1 E·:"'·E~ l:i c: 'C·:'11 S '.''':; 11':I. .. i '5 t tn l':":':+:' t h "·:1 S"'. mf':? 'l'..I.D 1 i f i. c ::( t. i 'In '5 .:;'('~ t.rv.J·S E' 
th,:·3.t hold .:~.ll be::\/('::'I"'o"'i~Ir;:' li.cc'n!:;I~:'s;. E:;·:cc:'pt: i.I"·1 t"ov·Jn:, (j·t ?':SOO or- I.I":;!'-; 

.. lnhabit3ntn,a license may ~ot be gran+:'~d to 2n applicant that 080ratcs, 
man <3. IJ I:? ~:; • nt" d i. i'" PC: 1: l .. / or" :i. n d:i r" C?C t 1 Y Ot'in ,,; '.:1 c nn t r" n 1 li. II q i n t. (:'I~ I·.::~:. t:. i. n .-:"( q roo DC ~:~I'" \I 
':3 t. Cl r" ''', n I'" c:; 1 .• 1 P ,.:':, I'" I~'I .. J I" k '·c·:, ·t:. Ci f '::! II Y .:; i;c f-~ t. h:,~ t i. ,:;i <;:1 dj .:':i c: c: n t·. !.:. '::' r. h p p r . '.:~ IfI i. "';'::' '5 ~'.! rl F' r '.~' 

t. he 1. i. c: ,:~n ~:;f.? i. ,; ::::';: pr- c: i £H?d • Fur t h ~:·~r" !' at. 11=~ <~ C:". t. ,':~ (Y:~., <:) f t h':2 q r Cj'5 S :-'5,=(!. (.:,: 'o;!: I')r" d n '/ 
~ 

:-:;. ..... iIi n 1'001 t· h p E:'I'" 1. t·) d .-,., 1 J ,:; r:. h f? d (~/'" :i '_' ,,, d f 1'" f) m~. h (,.:, ~:::.::, J (:! I:) + ... : .. , 1 '.:: "J 1·001 r:J 1 :i. ': 1::) E? \' ,?,:~ .··1 Ij ,."' ';; . T r·II:" 
pr-:i.c':'i' c,f a. r·I"?t.~ :j,:·,.c::k':~(J":~ ·,:;tOI'''('" lir::E'nse' '-.. Iil.l be! $l:::.~~()()Ci i.n Ci.til~:":' D·F r:,··/C'I'· 

1. nil noo p Cipl_tl ';;1 t i on:i.n d ':;'5 ~ 000 inc: 1 t :i. '~'~3 ,::;f 'I () ~ ('.inn '"'r l i':"S:5 in h O'I.hi.I··. cln t. ':;; • Th.,.., 
.. anr"II.):.d. I'-'::?n(?~'i<::d f,.?(", !,'.Ii..I.1 br'" 31, :':()(i .. 

I t. t~:; ,;:'1.1::; Cl ':: en+:. 1::1 rn p 1 .. ·,1. t ,,' .-! t 1'''1 ,.( I': <::. U In (.,:, .) 1 .[ _ .. h i·"'i '::' I'''·,', i:J (=::' Ii. c: ;:": II ,:; I"' h c: 1 (:1 >,\ I" ':; '(kl 'I 
~' .. I i ~; h I:.: Co p 1..1. r" c: h ,.'.l. ",: G:' I':; i. 1'- (2 c: t 1 'y' + I'" I i In t :'j "':' ':; 1-: .:;; t:. 0' ~.) ·:~.I'" (' h ClI.). ';:. ':::.! • [t i. '5 roo r:.l C CI if; iT! (.::, n d ('c,;i t. h ,:,\ t 

.. ·.:In '·':)n dCilr ',;m(~n t '::TI ! .. h ';c' !::'Ir',:::,.~.r'nl-. i. 1 C ':::·r·1 ':;f? b,:·) 0+ -:: ":!r [.!r:! • Thi. '::; ,?nCkil'" ::;IHC!rlt I·JeLl.l d 
i::d. i.O\) thF' i..i.:::':.·'i"i<:'C: hc:·J.d(~'I·- !'r; p'ITc:h"·~'<';r.~ -fir-om (-.1"1(,'> ~'J:·~re!":C)u,::;(.'. rh'~" c:o,:"t ol~ 

C) pet"" ::t "1.":. i (J r't C) 'i;'; t" I"'j ,.::.: I: ' .. 1 . .';':1. il"' {'.~:' ""j .::', J...~ ~: ~.::l L.··J, J '_t .l d i r', c: rr' f2 {':t ~:; e "1 .. {.: ::'~:I. 1 !. i c:: i::',:, n ~::. ~:..:. 1-'; c).1 c1 (-:..~ r" <:; 1,'·, t."::? ro

' '? 

'j r- ,.':~. II t. ~o·:'d S : ... le h ;.'. t. h :~;I'-' i. I: \/ ~ !:.I·", ";"1" <::.':-: ()l'" .-:, ~ rl '::~ c: C) S t. 0 + ·.;u c h ::~ n (:'n n d or~::. m','11 t :.',1(:) 1 . .1 .lj b~? 

.. '$ "~O(i ::·(nroolu.::,l1·/.. TI··I i ':; + I.:::i:~ ·.~'.100·1 ')i.1 cI I: DITlP,:·:·1f"1 "'id tF:! + DI''':··.I"iE' i r·, ere'D. '5 E) l:l L>Jc\I~;::::··i ':}U ~3E~ 
f~::pen':3C? 

.. 

-



DATE 

H8_ 

"rht"? (?f·f€'ct:. ()!-'I st:':\'I:,~~, !'-r·~~···/\-:'n'J~?'~; Vlill J:ji:':, -r-r:.:J.t. in ~:::~··/(.>t-·.~J. t'J,J.·I;~:;. ;~li'-~+: t:-: i :':, 

present. 1'-E?\lQIII-,.(.? +rr:Hn liquDl'- l·~ilJ. i.::<E) pt·-F?':-;F:'r·v~;!d. i:n),JcJli:.l1~jn" tr·,,·::.rr? "llll I",,:, 

n (.? , ... ) r €:? v (.~ If L\ e + r- 0 fI1 t h L~ ::-:; ale" ,"). n d ;" c· rH·? ~'J .,;. 1. CiF 1. 1. C :::, n ,:; I,:~ s " n-, ':.:' :.; ,:-:1 i. '. i::::' "-1 ,::. e C,; " r- :'" :, 
n i·;~\.·J c 1.::( 55 of 1 i c c?n S;E:~ D.n ,1 t h (2 111ClIV?"/ ·f I~ eJm ;::. h €':i. r' s:" I. (?i. ,~; I.:. ct." l. I.:: n 0.""J "" :1', ('''/ f r:!,", 

thE' st:i::d:(,? Th~'? r-~~n(:;:'.'J<~.l .i.~=.. :::<. '.-'I·:?::<.r-l.·~/ +'~":" <'II-,ei \·~-Ll.l cDnttnul~; '~"'i<::h ·y'i~':·';-" Ijf 

~;;peci cd not<? :i s th,'? /"(·?Vi·,?nUI:·;! 1 II t.!'H," f i /~c;i:, yr=~:::I!'"'. !;J-i. t.h uu/~ c'u·-,''''':'rrr·. b'<f:.lrJI?t 

p/~Cli:ll(,-'ms til!:? 5,31(·:;: iJ·f thc~ /'l~:'\,'J 1. i.cpn~';E'~;:;'~t.~:hc?ir h:;qh fi.r-'.;t ','(:',::\/'" ,::c::;t: :,·)/.lL 
produce some relief but the major dollars comes from the sale of th~ 
i 11 ven t or y tnt he' ,=; t Cl/'- (=..:'.:.; • F:v :'·?n ~~ 1. 1 C!~'):i. n 'J .~;. d i. ":iC Cl'Jr", t: of ::::':O""~, of the I'" ,,,.i: ,co' i. 1 
pr:i C(? ~"JP. !::;rHJU I d E'.dd D\/(':'r ';;~'':;,,:-; mi 11 i. nn . t.Cl i".h(? I]f:,~n(".?r""i J + tJnd U-, i. '.c;l'? ·'.r- I Th,;, 
11 EJ)': t t <:I.i:i 1 e ~:;h (j~"J<; i.: h ,':] (-'::' f f F'C: t Dn t. h I' ~; i: i<. t c'? r-/:?'l I:':!f'l ',C=-' '3 " 

GRI]S~J S(\,LEr::l 

F'I..JPCH(:,~::;E3 

FRE I Ci:tT 

\ CO:3T+- ~3~/~+FF:;:E T 1;7ir-fi" 

COST UF GOODS SOLD 

AfWI T r! I ~:; T F: (~T I eJr"! 
L I Ct:l'"-!~; [!\IG 
F' tJ F;! C: !--; (~'I ::; I 1\1 [) 
I.'J (, r:;: t:J-! [1 U!3 E 
L_Et3{~IL ;:::: P,UD:r T 
DEF'hEC I P,T II]j\J 

!:;:I:=':':3Er:',f?I';H ?~ I i\iF(JFd'''!i~i r T i·'r,·! 
I f'J \) C::; T !: I; i·; T I U j\j ~:; ~( i;: fij:: [I!:'; C ~:J: CJl r 

1 '.:.:~ :,::::~,~ 

.~ ~::~8 " :::: ,-+<). 000 

<:fi:~~j" :5()C}~ (!~)() 

~; F!o t )() '4 () ,.:)1) 

:E :'\S ~ :: (.!I:) ~ ,.. .. (JI.) 

$1 7()" ·.)(!(i 

":£ 1 '".7 t) ~I () () () 

:ti 1 ,~~ () 'I I.) C' () 
:;; :~:: :': ().I () (, i) 

·:S~:~() ~ C~()(J 

.:$ ~-:"3 (i 'I t.~.'~) () 

$~:?i);t t)(;() 

$:3 (.J) ~ (.'()!.) 



.. 

PF:E:SI::I\lT S'y'~3TEn 

~ --------------
EXCI~3E TI.:'1;( 

L. I CENSE T{2jX 
LIQUOR DIVISION PROFITS .. 

~ PROPOSED SYSTEM 
.. -._._._._. __ ....... _._----.-
EXCISE TAX $1.75/LITER 

~ LICENSE TAX .6S/LITER 
LIQUOR DIVISION PROFITS 

.. 
FIRST YEAR REVENUES 

III PACKAGE STORE LICENSE 

(~=:i. ,:,r·! L I Tr::R~~) 

L. I CUCF: ~~TCF:;:E: J N\)ENTCJI::;'/ PIT p::::r::t Ii .. 
LIQUOR STORE FURNITURE 

.......,.l:~~:::;:3 D I SCCiUi'·.IT UrJ J: N',)[NTCI;:-'( 

.~;~ 5 ~ ~=i:;:.3 'I j. i).-:' 

~ ... :." h i ~ '~.i " .:~ 9 ~~I 

:~(il , 8(j() " (;t:1IJ 

\t;;) ~I 0 4()" I.)()(j 

ti b 1. i:\ •• ') 0 U 

& 1 , 1 bO. 1) •. )(. 

t.; 7 ~1 c):;": 1 ~I (:'2"7 
. .. ~ ~-~~:. i):, I) .)() 

( (S 1. ~ .. ~. i >~'" ::: 1.,):.5 ) 

TOTAL 1~.02A,322 

.. PlOD I T I UI!?iL 'r'r::~~I~:L.'( FF'·.jEi"ILiF: 

PACKAGE STORE RENEWALS 
.I-+++++'+++-I-'-i-

TD1"(.il .. .. 
GRAND TOTAL ;EGPLi p i {~:;. .. 0 1 :! 

GRAND TOTAL FIRST YEAR $6.887J3~6 

III 

III 



E:<Hi8iT ) -----
~~ T_'--t ___ --'--'>-L~:z-:r:'J-f_' 't-2_ 

Dur-illq th,:;" c:1-l,::(llqc' fl'-'ern ',;t,:,tc' 1-")1'1 !:;tCtI'"',;,c. I-I') ur I ... ;j'," ,',-cr I:;':. ':.(-?\/.'I'- .. l. 
i s "';U(~~:; ~'Ij ill n f::~,?rj t D b f:'.'~ ,;(d d i-'I,,:";:; ::';E?d. TI"I E~ eo; d 1 ':? r:1;:: :'I"II'~ 1:7 ,< ;, 'j :: i. f"r 1:,1 :, r..,-:~-- ,,(,C, ":;r', ':;1, t ,:i 
I:-! Ir DC: c,?ed i n an C!'- d Clr l'/ 'f-,:::1, <;;;h i Oil :\n d i t l S t-'I,:" c)illlf'l[~I",! eli +:: ,,. t, j n·: i, 1:.~ t i ,::,;-1 ';; ;' c;;

bid<,; be preparE,'d" The bid pr'ic€' l.Jill ir"~:l:-,,d,(:' 1:.i"""'in'/I:'!I1:C1rv,1 1:,[,,;,:' +'-'I-T'fl!':.:r'l~ 

and fixtures and the package licen5~. lhe 
bid en ,,,- sti:lt e !c-itOI'"' (,: tliU, -5 t e/ (: (?',?d H«': nf the' t i::,t' ;::d :d I.I;:~ .Jr th le-! 11".'(,:,1'"1 t Cll'"' '/ ., t, 

thE~ posted price? plu~; t.:h,:;? CG~;l:. of a p_',c:k:'(~lt:~ ,::'I-: nl'-I:' r. :,C':}(1;:,"?" 11'1":' 1':'::1,'1 ;::'p-fr-,i-:DI'
m u I"; t. .::\ 1 ',-,0 a g r e (c? to dC:=;, I:; U fTH? t h E~ 1. f,,' ,:. ',; f.? t h iiil t,l:, h C~ :; i':, ,:\ r, '0 Ii k'y 1'1 ,"( .. , [~ '-T, ". 1"1 [7'.' 

pr-oper-t'y'. 
Agents for the state may apply for a p2ck0g~ tiC01'"1S0 For th~ir 0~encv 

provided they agree to purchase tl10 total inventory ~~ 30~ of th0 total 
value of the inventory at th0 p8sted price and- pa\ th2 license fee rpquirod 
uncJE~I'" thi'':; propD'·,;:::d. F're~:;ent ',,'mplo'y""":'c;, i.:'/"' t :,'1'1,:1')1~1:!':; uf ~"t:,at;:.? Cj~'HH?rj !:;tDI~r::~5 

will be granted 2 bid preference of ~~ when hiding on "their' store. In 
addition the st.ate could provide fur ~arl! r"otirement for older employees 
with several years of service. Monpy from ~he sale of furniture an fixtures 
could b.? S(;:>t <J,!sid(,? t.o fl . .r.nd '::,uch .:,1, PlrCi(Jr",!.lfI .. 

Thr:.,'::;t,;'~'l:(? :,)i 11 Irr::>r.:c;:i, '/(! ·:;:·:?'/(::'I-' 3 1 hf'ri:·:>,,;:j i."". 

presented above. These include: 
111 'rhE"~ st:<:4. tE' J .... Ji 11 h~'~'1 \/t-?, (:CH",t:. i j""flJ,'j nIl !·-r·:~\.-'r··!'~~t . .II::~ 

that: :i.e:; pr{:!!!::;(':?nt in t:h(:' j'·c,j".i;;,i 1. bl)·,::jl'II_'S~:". 

L '4!JCi ~r' 1 ... '.1 i t. h {:JI.I. ~. 

:':2 .. ·The ~:5t.:·;)tE~ :.:·rL 1. 1 r'I~::) l (H··p·)i:.:.:q"·- b,:·~' 1 r", I·.hi·· j c,~)rr+ I. i .... : t."..i. i···,I~: P()~:; L t. i c;n c~ f :~:.f.~.! lill-I'] 

li.qu(J~· on th(~' nnl:,·:' h",e,nd .,~ind c:c:crnhi",'i:,ir"l(j the.:' c!~--:I.~-ik :l:'-j,'''':?:'- on th,:? c,i'.h:!r- h,<,nd. 
:~:: .. ·rl···I(-:·:~ r:H1··i. C(~? ·r·C] t·.h;..:~ i::CHj~3HlfH-='I'" l~:;·:·l.n h,:··:·~ :; r::'rd.~. (·~·(s 1 (j~.'·~t '.:)~~'; pi:-:)'7.:.~;·i. hI (;::1 .·~j.n/:i , .. .'I. ... }f~/.j. <:1 

"1::. hE:! P ,,.. i. c c· 1'" rl~; t·. tH t. '. ct·. U.I'- i n i] ( pI'" i c (::.:. inc:: i'~' i:;':' .::f. ~; !:.::, ., .~., h ~;·I l' .~ .. h :::.? .:~ : ....... 'J.1.: F::' h ... J :;5 P !.-. Ci ~~i 0 ':; (-~.:, d " 
c~" Th e c Cii'i !:; t dr"l·t p ell i !,:, i C 31 pI'"' O[) 1 r:"ln'~ ,~!;; I" II. I: n .:, 1'''1 t:J !.,!"r I,:.' '0; -['.1:"11'"' e'::; V./'J: .. :.t ':! J::; f? 

(.:;:, 1. i !Tr in.,', t. I::' d • 
:5 • J'--.I F' I.'" Ci P P Ci I~ t u r'e i t, 'o,' \,<., Ci I J 1 cI h ;:~,::e,/ .'::' i. 1 ,:11:. '- ' .. '~ ;', ;~) !":' I ,I ,::; i 1"'1':' "0; ':,' I:: ':? ':) p l c" I.', r', ,:".~ l n t, u. i'- f"i 



f 

~Inlon~s UIII 

has 'promise 
Privatize liquor busi ness 
Rep. Bruce Simons, R-Billings, wants the state out of 

the liquor business - except for the profit, that is. 
Simon's House Bill 562 would eliminate Montana's 

state-run retail liquor store system. 
That process has been under way for some time. 
Revenue Director John LaFaver told the Legislature 

recently that he has signed contracts converting 13 more 
state stores to "agency" status to comply with a direc
tive given him during last June's special session. All 
remaining 40 state-owned stores are scheduled for con
version by 1991. 

Agency stores are operated by private vendors, who 
must bid for the stores. 

But more than 30 legislators sent a letter to La Faver 
this session asking him to forego further conversions 
pending legislative action. 

"We feel that it would be inconsiderate of the depart
ment to continue to convert state stores to agency stores 
when it is very likely that the Legislature will decide to 
make immediate changes in the liquor-retail system 
other than those being implemented by the department," 
the legislators wrote. 

There are currently five proposals before the Legisla
ture dealing with the subject. 

Simon's bill would limit liquor sales to taverns or 
stores that rely on alcoholic beverages for at least 60 
percent of their gross sales over any three-month period. 

The point is to keep liquor sales out of supermarkets. 
That point is debatable. The state has beer and wine 
sales in supermarkets. The sale of liquor seems little dif
ferent. Some states, for example, sell liquor in drug 
stores. .. . : .. ': 

But most of Simon's bill makes great sense. 
According to figures he compiled, the bill would offer 

consumers cheaper liquor and the state an additional 
$5.5 million in its first year of operation. 

Simon's proposal would get the state liquor stores out 
of the taxpayers' pockets and on the tax roles. How can 
the legislators argue with results like that? . 

...........::1 
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~S~ .... ff ' 
New liquor agents 
signed 

" . ~The Montana State Liquor Divi-
SIon has awarded contracts to suc
cessful bidders/agents in five cities 
throughout Montana. ' 

In Bigfork, Sam Stephens, a 
fonner store manager, will operate 
the Liquor Agency at the same site 
as the current operated liquor store, 
beginning March 2. 
i The commissioner rate for the 
~igfork store is 8.297 percent of 
sales. Other recently awarded con
tracts in Conrad, Helena, Malta 
and Sidney had commission rates 

'1 varyiung from as low as 6.9 per
cent in Sidney to a high of 9.75 
percent in Conrad. 

. Taxi program increased 
1,'he F1a~ead County Area on 

Agmg has mcreased the subsidiz
ed taxi ticket program from two 
booklets, of taxi tickets per week 
per semor to, fo~r. booklets per 
week for each mdlvldual senior. A 
total of 16 booklets may be picked 
up fo~ the month at one time. 

Seruors may pick up ticket 
booklets at t.he Flathead County 
Area on Aging Office at the Cour
thouse East,. Room 205, Kalispell, 
or at the .seruor centers in Kalispell, 
Columbia Falls or Whitefish. 

Eac.h booklet contains $5 worth 
of taxI co~pons w~ch are accepted 
by the pnvate taXI services within 
the county. Seniors are asked to 
donate according to their ability for 
the tickets. 

Progress slow on 
work comp bill 



UNITED FOOD & COMME~CIAL WO~KERS INTERNAT:ONAL UNICi" 

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, my name is Claudia Clifford and 
I am here today on behalf of United Food and Commercial Workers. UFCW 
represents approximately 4,000 workers in Montana, which includes all the 
state liquor store employees. 

You need ~ to be perfectly clear on what is at issue here: The debate 
today is de-control of the state's liquor system. You are considering 
whether the state should retain direct contro) over the responsible sale of 
liquor. Your other choice is to trust that private businesses, whose goal is 
to maximize profits, will assure that minors and irresponsible sectors of the 
public are prohibited from purchasing liquor. At hand is not the 
profitability of the state liquor stores or whether Montana has more to gain 
in revenues by abolishing the state's retail stores. 

Let me remind you that the state's retail liquor system was created in 
1933 and is based on the premise that it is in the best interest of the people of 
Montana to have general direct over the sale of liquor. The 1975 
legislature reiterated this concern for control when it recodified the 
state's liquor laws. Thus, these proposals for dismantling the retail 
system represents more than fourty years of explicit legislative concern for 
control. For almost as many years as there has been control someone 
proposes to de-control the system, but never gains sympathy from the 
majority of the legislature. 

Just how does the state regulate the sale of liquor? First, it restricts 
the largest inventory of closed container sales to the hours of 8 AM to 6 PM 
Tuesday through Saturday. After hours the public must be willing to pay 
significantly higher prices by purchasing from taverns. Under both HB 313 
and HB 562 all liquor can be retailed seven days a week from 8 AM to 2 AM. 
A very important restraint on OUI is the fact that the largest inventories 
of liquor are not for sale in the evening hours. 

Realize, too, that you employee people in the state liquor stores not 
only to stock shelves and make sales, but to ensure that liquor is not sold 
to minors or to inebriated individuals. In privately owned liquor stores, 
employees tend to be paid low wages and consequently care less about the 
responsiblity of their job. The incentive is to sell more liquor. 

Finally, the state regulates the promotion of liquor sales by 
prohibiting advertising by the stores and requiring that store signs 
hang only flush in the window and not out from the building to attract 
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Control does have an effect on the consumption of alcohol. In a report 
from the Department of Revenue, "the pattern in all eighteen control states 
(nationwide) has been very clear in that the per capita consumption of 
alcohol is conSistently lower in the control as opposed to open states." In 
Montana the consumption of beer tripled following implementation of the wine 
initiative by merely having the product more accessible. 

De-control of liquor seems to contradicts all that the state and the 
legislature has done to curb DUI in the last years. 

Proponents of de-control often promise that the private sector can offer 
a broader selection of products at lower prices. However, when Montana de
controlled the sale of wine just the opposite proved to be the case. 

Liquor sales are an important source of revenue to the state. The 
fiscal note for HB 313 speaks for itself in a biennium loss of revenue over 
$8 million dollars. There is not yet a fiscal note on HB 562, but consider 
the revenue difference in controlled verse uncontrolled states. Although 13 

.control states have approximately 30% of the nation's population, they 
generate more than 39% of. the total alcohol Qeverage revenues. The per 
capita revenue income from alcohol is 8% higher in control states, yet 
consumers in the remainder of the country drink on the average, 32 percent 
more liquor. It seems hard to believe that privatizing the system will not 
be a revenue loss for the state. 

Let me also comment on Rep. Simon's projected $5.5 increases revenue to 
the state from selling its retail inventory. First, I question whether all 
or even a majority of the inventory will be purchased. According to Bob 
Heiser's testimony it is not likely that anyone will purchase the inventory. 
In previous attempts to sell off the state liquor system, the Department of 
Revenue reported that estimated "one-time savings from the sale of inventory 
and equipment ••• is highly questionable. Much of the store's inventory ••• 
would be returned to the warehouse." Moreover, it is poor public policy to 
balance the state's budget on one-time shots of revenue. 

The fact remains that the state's retail liquor store system is 
profitable. After paying employees and all expenses, the state retail 
liquor stores put $4.4 million dollars into the general fund in FY 85 and 
$4.8 million in FY 86. Note that revenues increased 8.16% from 1985 to 
1986. The legislat~re has set a guideline, not to be confused with a 
mandate, for the Liquor Division to attain a profit goal of 13% The profit 
in FY 86 was 12.61% which is quite close to the goal and not bad for these 
hard economic times. 

I recommend that you check with the folks in your districts to see if 
de-control of liquor is a palatable idea. I believe you will find that the 
Montanans still feel that it is in the best interest of youth and families 
that liquor sales be controlled. Also, the state's revenue base is shaky 
enough as is and to consider questionable changes with unpredictable loses 
of revenue is not wise. 

For these reasons I recommend that this committee give HB 313 and HB 562 
a DO NOT PASS recommendation. 
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THE REALITIES OF ESTABLISHING A "PACKAGE STORE" UNDER HB 562: 

NOT FOR THE COMMON MAN 

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, my name is Bob Heiser and I am here 
today to testify in opposition to HB 562. HB 562 offers a guy like myself 
the chance to get into a new business. So I sat down and calculated the 
realities. 

For the purposes of this example I have chosen to buyout my local state 
store in Billings, Liquor store 196 on 24th Street West. Of the four stores 
in Billings, this ranks third in sales. 

The following is a calculation just to buy this package store: 

Purchase of current inventory in existing state store 
the minimum bid of 80% of the retail value •••.••••••• $240,000 

Lease for first and last month •••••••••••.•••••••••••..••••••• $ 4,400 

Utilities first month and depOSits ••••••••••••••••••••.•••••••. $ 750 

Insurance for first 6 months ••••••••••••••••••.••••••••••.••••• $ 1,750 

~etail Package Store license •••••••••••.•••••••.••••.•••••••••• $ 15,000 

Liquor liability insurance ••••••••.••••••••••••••..•.•••••••••• $ 5,000 
(Carrier will want full year payment upfront.) ---------

TOTAL $266,900 

Just to open my doors I need almost $267,000. This excludes operating 
capital for the first month of business. This is not an option for the 
common man like myself. 

If the tavern across the street want to expand its reatil off premise 
sales it would merely cost them $400.00 for a warehouse indorsement fee. 
Then they can begi n to sell 1 i quor at the s.ame pri ce or lower than I coul d 
afford. 

The difference in cost between purcha~ing a package store and expanding 
tavern sales is $266,500. Based on this difference, my package store would 
be at a significant disadvantage competitively. 
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My name is Marv Alves and I am the bus"iness agent for the union which 

currently represents state liquor store clerks. I am here today to express 

my support for HB 623 and to voice my strong opposition to HB 562 and HB 313. 

I have received numerous calls from state liquor store employees who have 

voiced their concerns over the scheduling of this hearing for Friday. Many 

of these employees wanted to testify on theSE! bills which directly effect 

their jobs. 

State l~quor store clerks see their main responsibility as one of 

guaranteeing public safety. They must enSUrE! that liquor is not sold to 

minors or to inebriated individuals. We can be greatful for their concerns 

for our children's safety and the public's ge!neral welfare. If one drunk 

driver is kept off the highways and lives are saved, they have performed 

an immeasureable service to the public. I personally have never heard of 

incidents where employees of state owned liquor stores sold alcohol to 

minors or to intoxicated individuals. 

Problems do occur when the private sector sells liquor to the public. 

Bars and privately owned outlets offer much easier access to alcoholic 

beverages, especially to minors. My personal experiences with my teenage 

son have proven this to me. When he was a teenager, he threw a party in 

my absence, and as result forty-seven minors were arrested for possession 

of alcohol. There is no doubt in my mind that he did not get the three 

gallons of Everclear found in the house at a state liquor store. Barkeepers 

and store owners rarely card an individual as strictly as liquor store 

employees do; they are just too busy. 

The proponents to privatize liquor stores innacurately contend 

that the state can prevent package stores and taverns from selling liquor 

to minors and inebriated individuals. But it is very difficult to revoke 

a license, and it only happens in extreme cases. 

In Missoula, for example, three people were tragically killed at a 

bar before the tavern was shutdown. In state stores, the state can 



discharge managers and employees on the slightest infractions; controlling 

the situation before it gets worse. 

In closing, I ask that you vote against HB 562 and HB 313 and vote 

for HB 623. 
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